DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 8th October 2013 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT  Cllrs. Reeve (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Coates-Smith, Hare, Loveridge, Reeves, Smith, County Cllr Michael Gower & Dist Cllr Barry Slater.  In attendance were 28 members of the public. 
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
10.01
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Leggate.
10.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
10.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed with one small amendment and signed.  A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. Cllr Reeve reported that the hedge at Darsham Cottage, A12 had been cut and that Anglian Water had attended The Street re sewerage smells but had found no problems. The smells had not re-occurred. Cllr Coates-Smith pointed out that the village sign and seats had yet to be cleaned. He volunteered to repair and paint the seats himself. The clerk will again try to chase Michael Shipp re the sign or obtain a quote from a company.
10.04
PLANNING

1.Land west of Mill House, The Street – Erection of 15 dwellings. The chairman gave an introduction of how he would conduct this part of the meeting and gave an outline of the application. His full introduction was passed to the clerk and is on file. The meeting was adjourned for a fixed time to allow those residents present to make comments.  Without exception all comments objected to the application due to the number of houses, non linear aspect and the development being outside the village envelope. When the meeting was re-opened some Cllrs strongly agreed with the parish views and others felt that some development was needed in the parish to stop it dying and the plan gave some affordable and local needs housing which has been identified for the parish in earlier studies. A vote was held with 4 councillors supporting the application and 4 voting against. The Chairman decided against using a casting vote as a split vote reflected the councils opinion.

2. Land at Rear of Railway Station – Construction of Car Park.  - No objection


3. Dwell Deep Cottage, Low Rd – Crown Lift Trees from Roof. - No objection

10.05
FINANCE 

1. The RFO / Clerk produced a summary of accounts to date. 

2. The assets register for insurance was reviewed and the values of items was increased by 3% to reflect the insurance cover. This was agreed by all Cllrs.

3. It was agreed to postpone setting the 1st Draft Budget until the return of the chairman .

4.The Financial Risk Assessment document was reviewed and Cllrs agreed that no changes needed to be made.

10.06
PROGRESS REPORTS. Cllr Reeves gave an update on the village hall. Plans have been submitted for a new village hall and housing development to SCDC and the hall ctte had met and agreed legal arrangements.

County Cllr Michael Gower announced that Darsham would not immediately benefit from the Broadband upgrade being in the last 10% to be completed. Dist Cllr Barry Slater went on to say that Broadband was coming under the council scrutiny procedure and they were encouraging private competition. Cllr Coates-Smith reported that the Sizewell Forum had delayed their meeting for a month. EDF had offered to give an update presentation in the new year. Cllr Smith reported on some changes in allotment holders. Cllr Loveridge reported that the footpath from Priory Lane to the A12 had not been re-instated by the owner Mr Haste since ploughing and replanting. Clerk to write to Mr Haste.
10.07
CLERKS REPORT. The A12 Rail crossing will be closed overnight on 5th Jan 2014 and a thank you letter had been received from Darsham PCC for the donation of £200 toward their roof appeal.
10.08
ANY OTHER BUSINESS. Jobs in relation to the coffee morning in Nov were agreed.  A vote was held and proceeds will be in aid of the British Legion Poppy Appeal. It was also agreed to pay £30 or the minimum fee if above for a wreath for remembrance day. Cllr Smith had received complaints from residents of Granary Cottages that vehicles are parking in the service lay-by on A12 and using the railway station preventing delivery vehicles from parking. Other Cllrs had seen a new electronic speed detection sign located in nearby villages. Clerk to contact Highways dept on both.

10.09
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 12thth  November 2013 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.04pm.
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